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	Committee Member
	Present
	absent

	Scott Savard, Chairman
	X
	

	Daniel Healey, Co-Chair
	X 
	

	Ed Garone, Derry Police
	X
	

	Mike Gagnon, Derry Fire Dept.
	         X      
	                 

	Jane Simard, Derry School Dept.
	         
	X         

	Alan Côté, DPW 
	X
	

	Jim Roddy
	X Via Zoom
	

	Walter Deyo
	X
	

	Ronald Goldthwaite
	
	X

	Randall Chase 
	
	X

	Jeremy Lamothe (School Dept Alt)
	   
	

	Patti Doyle (School Dept Alt)
	
	

	George Feole (Police Alt)
	       
	

	Jim Richardson (Fire Alt)
	
	

	Mike Fowler (DPW Alt)
	     
	

	Vern Thomas
	
	


A monthly meeting of the Derry Highway Safety Committee was held on Thursday, June 17, 2021, at the Derry Municipal Center.  The meeting was called to order at 9:01 am.
Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the May 20, 2021 meeting, were reviewed. 
Alan Côté made a motion to approve the May 20, 2021, minutes as written.  
Seconded by Walter Deyo.  
MOTION PASSED (7–0).  
OLD BUSINESS 

_____________________________

Goodhue Road speed statistics were discussed.  Chief Garone stated that the posted sign was used and not the tubes.  The sign is still present at the Goodhue Road location.  Chief Garone had asked Mr. Justin Mitchell to reach out to him and he has not heard back from him.  Speed data was collected on May 22nd, 23rd, 24th, 25th, 26th, 28th, and 29th.  The volume of motorists per day ranged from 380 to 664, with the majority traveling between 36-40 mph.  
Alan Côté stated that the Highway Department collected similar speed limit data between May 14, 2021, and May 19, 2021.  At the 85th% percentile, motorists traveled at 42.95 mph.  At the 95th percentile, motorists traveled at 46 mph.  The posted speed limit is 35 mph.  

Chief Garone stated that the statistics are well within the norm of travel speeds.  Alan Côté stated that people are driving at a reasonable speed due to the geometry of the road.  

Scott Savard asked if there was any action to be taken.  The committee confirmed there was not.  Chief Garone stated that the sign will be moved to another location in town shortly.  
NEW BUSINESS

_____________________________

1) Mr. Mark J. Hesse – Tsienneto Road – vehicles are taking right hand turns during pedestrian lights resulting in pedestrians becoming stuck in the island.  Mr. Hesse has contacted the Derry Police Department three times, the DMV, and the DOT about this issue.  
Jim Roddy wanted to confirm that Mr. Hesse was talking about Ross’ Corner.  Alan Côté confirmed the area and stated that this has been a right turn on red at this intersection since 1975.  He also stated that he has read some studies that indicate that 1-3% of pedestrian collisions occur on a right hand turn on red.  However, given that motorists are expected to come to a complete stop, injuries are often minor due to the low speed.  

Chief Gagnon stated that the pedestrian crossing is during the walk signal, which is a must yield to pedestrians.
Alan Côté stated that at Ross’ Corner there are very few pedestrians crossing in that intersection.  

Chief Gagnon stated that if pedestrians are getting stranded in the island, if the no turn on red during walk signals was repealed, do we have the right to reinstate it?
Chief Garone stated that we can create prohibition of local ordinances, but not for example, change a speed limit that is determined by the State of NH.  If a motorist is speeding at 50 mph in a 35-mph zone, the money goes to the State of NH.  The Town receives the fine money for ordinances.  It is his understanding that we cannot make something more permissive.  The State of NH laws are a minimum, but the town can create more restrictive ordinances.  

Chief Gagnon stated that if we recommend a no turn on red at this intersection, then what about all the other intersections in town? 

Dan Healey stated that this event seemed like an isolated incident.  

Chief Gagnon stated that Mr. Hesse may not be aware of the repeal and that it is permissible to take a right turn on red when the pedestrian signal is on.  

Chief Garone stated that if the pedestrian is in the island, then the motorist does not have to yield unless the pedestrian is in their section of the travel lane on the crosswalk.  

Jim Roddy who teaches driver’s education, stated that recently none of the instructors were aware of the rescinded law.  He stated that as a motorist, it is difficult to see the pedestrian lights.  Alan Côté explained that the pedestrian lights are for the pedestrians to see and that they cannot be repositioned. 
Scott Savard asked that if an elderly person with or without a walker was walking down Manchester Road and they did not make it, is there a pedestrian button to push?  Alan Côté stated that at the large island, there is a pedestrian button.  

Chief Gagnon asked that if someone is on the island, motorists do not have to yield?  Chief Garone explained that motorists MUST only stop when a pedestrian is in the travel lane or approaching the crosswalk with intent to cross.  
Scott Savard stated that no action needs to be taken.  Alan Côté stated that posting a no turn on red sign would increase traffic backups.  
Jill Jamro, Recording Clerk, will prepare a letter for the chairman to sign, addressed to Mr. Hesse explaining the outcome of this meeting.  
Alan Côté made a motion to adjourn at 9:37 am.  
Seconded by Jim Roddy.  
MOTION PASSED (7–0).  

The next meeting is Thursday, July 15, 2021. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Jill Jamro, Recording Clerk
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